ROSELAWN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
May 11, 2006

Meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by Michael Watson, president. Guests
and visitors were welcomed. Jesse Whitfield of the Dukester spoke of the new
group “Businesses that Care.” Minutes were approved with the correction of the
spelling of Nancy Stuckert’s name.

Cincinnati Recreation Commission — Carole Douglas spoke of the summer
program “Sundown Fun.” This will be held Wednesday evenings, beginning June
14, in the parking lot at Roselawn Lutheran Church. Program will continue for 10
weeks.

Fire Report — Hot Summer Nights program scheduled for this summer.
Firefighters will go door to door, checking on smoke detectors. For info: 352-
2302.

Police — no report

CPOP — Meeting Tuesday, May 16 at 6:30 PM. Charles Houston offered updates
on CPOP projects. He was thanked for completion of the hedge cutting on
Harmony School property, behind the Lutheran Church.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Beautification — Memorial for Leonard Kirschner on Thursday, June 8. Meet at
Roselawn Park, Seymour Ave. parking lot, at 6:45 PM.

Business Association — meeting Wednesday, May 17, 8 AM at Vito’s. Roy
Jones will chair this meeting.

Education — Pam Giriffith reported Renovation and Design meeting at 4:30 PM
on May 18. Also need a LSDMC representative from the community. If interested
call the school, 363-4800, and speak with Mr. Yunker or Penny Mays.

District IV — Open House on May 18, 10 — 4. If not satisfied with new
neighborhood officer set up contact the chief and associates at this time.

Nomination for RCC trustees:

Mary Donaldson, Regina Livers, Melvina Murdock, Monica Plear, Paul Probst,
Jean Timberlake, Keidra Wilson

Treasurer’s Report — Things are OK.

Website — Roselawn.org

Invest in Neighborhoods — Rick Dieringer is new interim director



Children’s Free Dental Clinic will have an Open House on Sunday, May 21. All
invited.

Andrew Williams, owner of the Ritz, spoke on the recent happenings at the Ritz.
Steve Kirschner moved that council officers direct a letter to City Council to
express our displeasure with recent events that took place at the Ritz, and that
we continue to be concerned with liquor establishments in the community. We
ask for their strong support in addressing neighborhood issues. Motion
seconded. Members voting: In favor 14; Opposed 2; Abstained 3. Motion carried.

Questions were raised regarding who was allowed to vote on these issues. The
trustees will discuss at the next meeting.

Obsolete signage along Reading Road was discussed.
Meeting adjourned.

Barbara Kley
Secretary



